
Election Irregularity Report
4-29-2023

Dear Lake Bonanza WSC Board,

I was asked to serve as the Independent Election Auditor for the WSC board election on April 29, 2023. I
reviewed the election procedures prior to the election and endeavored to adhere to the procedures as best
I could. Unfortunately, I believe that an error was made in following the election procedures, and that the
vote was not counted correctly according to the WSC rules and state law.

According to the election procedures adopted by the WSC, the ballot delivery deadline for
Meeting/Election Day is:

Meeting is convened, and ballots are accepted until the presiding director makes
a last call for ballots.

This deadline is further supported by the quorum requirement which states:

At the commencement of the annual meeting, the President will make a last call for the
submission of ballots. The President will report the total number of members who are
present, which includes those members who mailed or delivered ballots prior to the meeting,
for the purpose of establishing a quorum. The President will announce that a quorum of the
membership is present and that the meeting [and election] may proceed.



On election day, there were many mailed ballots on hand. A handful of members also showed up in person
to cast their ballots. Most members arrived prior to the last call for ballots. When the last call for ballots
occurred, one member was still filling out a ballot. That member was instructed to complete their ballot
quickly and turn it in, which they did. The President then requested the final ballot total in order to
determine the quorum. This total was given to the President, and the tallying of ballots commenced.

At the point when ballots were being counted to establish a quorum, my assistant and I had not inspected
the front of the ballots. We only counted the ballots with them turned facedown to get a total. The total
given to the President was 78 ballots. It was later discovered during the counting of votes that one
member had over voted by marking all of the boxes on their ballot instead of voting for just one candidate.
This ballot was marked as “spoiled” and removed from the tally. This would have left a total of 77 ballots.
The President was made aware of the spoiled ballot as soon as it was discovered. I do not know if the
adjusted quorum was recorded by the secretary in the minutes at that time.

My assistant and I spent several minutes sorting the ballots into stacks according to their votes. We had
both counted both stacks twice and were preparing to return a final tally when another individual arrived.
This person was very insistent about voting, even though it was over 20 minutes into the meeting and the
votes were already in the process of being tallied.

I tried to explain that the meeting had already started and ballots had already been collected, and I did not
believe he could vote. It was also unclear whether this person even had the right to vote since the
membership roster did not list his name or anything like it. This became a major issue, and he just kept
getting louder about his name not being there. The man eventually called his wife and put her on speaker
phone, which was set very loud and disrupted the entire meeting. The woman was also being quite
belligerent and rude on the phone because she apparently has a different last name than her husband and
I was supposed to know that. There is no procedure for validating the vote of a married couple when the
account is in one person’s name, but the other person shows up to vote.

I was quite flustered with the whole situation and was unsure what to do at that moment. I interrupted the
board meeting to request guidance from the board. In order to quell the noisy disruption, I was told to just
allow this person to vote. After a review of the procedures manual, it is quite clear that this action was
against the rules. His ballot should not have been accepted.

Prior to this individual’s vote, the tally was as follows:

Alec White - 39
Rodney Snell - 38
(This is a total of 77 ballots because of the spoiled ballot mentioned earlier.)

After this person turned in their ballot the vote was as follows:

Alec White - 39
Rodney Snell - 39
(This is a total of 78 ballots because of the erroneous ballot inclusion.)

It is my firm opinion that the illegal vote should be removed from the tally and that Alec White should be
declared the winner of the election. If this is not done, I believe Alec would have cause to bring a complaint
against the WSC for election irregularity.

Respectfully submitted,

Elise Eaton, Independent Election Auditor


